
 TOWN OF DEERFIELD, NH 
 MUNICIPAL BUDGET COMMITTEE 

 George B. White Building 
 8 Raymond Rd. Deerfield, NH 03037 

 February 1, 2022 7:00 PM 
 Meeting Minutes 

 Meeting called to order by Chair at 6:02 PM 

 Roll Call:  In Attendance -  Phil Bilodeau, Alden Dill,  Maureen Quinn, Jocelyn Messier, Bill 
 Von Hassel, JoAnne Bradbury, Joshua Cresswell, Terry Roy, Kevin Verville 
 Absent -  Zach Langlois, Bonnie Beaubien 

 Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Von Hassel pointed out an  error from the minutes of the Public 
 Hearing on 1/12/22.  “Beaubien” should be “Bradbury.”  Motion by Mr. Dill to approve 
 the minutes with that correction, seconded by Ms. Quinn.  Vote to approve was 
 unanimous.  Motion passed. 

 Mr. Verville said he was bothered by Mr. Bilodeau being allowed to participate fully via zoom at 
 the meeting and Public Hearing on 1/12/22.  Mr. Von Hassel acknowledged his comments and 
 explained that the members voted to allow participation via zoom and that it was a rare 
 exception to allow remote participation in the interest of having full participation of all board 
 members and to protect those present.  Mr. Von Hassel stated that he and Ms. Bradbury both 
 had two way communication with Mr. Bilodeau and that any of the other members could have 
 signed in to also have communication with him if they had wanted.  Mr. Bilodeau left the meeting 
 at 6:11. 

 Meeting adjourned by the Chair at 6:12 PM. 

 These minutes were transcribed and respectfully submitted by Tina St. Peter, 
 Recording Secretary 

 Approved by the Municipal Budget Committee on 9/12/22 


